### Troy State University at Dothan





Vol. VI, No. 6 May, 1989 Nanne Cutler Editor

### A Newsletter for TSUD Faculty and Staff

TSUD HOLDS SECOND ANNUAL HONORS CONVOCATION

The First United Methodist Church of Dothan was filled to near capacity when many TSUD students, faculty, staff, and guests gathered to take part in the University's second annual Spring Honors convocation on Friday, May 5.

The program honored outstanding students, faculty, community members, and recognized various University organizations, honor graduates, students on the Dean's and President's Lists, and Who's Who Among Students in American Universities and Colleges.

Dr. Frederick Palmer Whiddon, President of the University of South Alabama, was the guest speaker.

Congratulations to the hardworking TSUD faculty members who received the Outstanding Faculty Award. This presented to one faculty member from each School or College who has made exemplary contributions in teaching, research, writing, and service the University community.

Recipients of this award are: Dr. Mary A.H. Brown, Professor in the College of Arts and Sciences; Ms. Dorothy Anderson, Assistant Professor of Finance in the School of Business; and Ms. Diane T. Murphy, Director of the Professional Internship Program for the School of Education.

In addition to the faculty and student honors, Community Service Awards were presented to Dr. Ralph W. Adams, Chancellor of the TSUD System; Mr. Stanhope Elmore; and the Equipment Platoon HHC 46th Engineer Battalion from Fort Rucker. These recipients were honored for their outstanding service to TSUD and to the Wiregrass community.

\*\*\*\*\*\*

#### TSUD NAMES NEW BUILDINGS

The TSU Board of Trustees has voted to designate TSUD's two new buildings as "Ralph Wyatt Adams Hall" and "Wallace Davis Malone, Jr., Hall."

Adams Hall, which will house classrooms, the library, and the student center, was named in honor of Dr. Ralph W. Adams, the current Chancellor

of the TSU System.

TSU System leaders stated that Adams has proven himself to be "an educational leader in this state and the nation, as evidenced by his designation as one of the one hundred most effective college presidents in the United States by the Exxon Education Foundation in 1986.

Adams foresaw the Dr. need to provide quality higher education in the Wiregrass region and has strived to answer that need through the establishment and enhancement of TSUD."

They added that naming a building for Adams was the permanent means possible to recognize and honor the Chancellor's foresight and accomplishments.

"I am honored that the Troy State University Board of Trustees named Dothan's new classroom, library and student

the control of the co

center building for me, " res-

ponded Adams.

He added, "I realize that a building is nothing more than brick and mortar. However, this new building for Dothan will become an important part of the University.

It will be a place where students of all ages will come to learn and grow in understanding of themselves and the world around them. extremely proud that a facility with such a noble purpose will bear my name."

Malone Hall, the other new multipurpose building, was named in honor of Wallace Davis Malone, Jr., a Dothan native and president tempore of the TSU System Board of Trustees.

Mr. Malone has been an proponent of higher active education in the state including thirteen consecutive years of service to the TSU System. He has served as a member of the Board of Trustees since 1975, and as president pro tempore of the Board since 1980.

He has been a member of the TSU Foundation Board of Directors since 1968 and has served as its chairman since 1971.

In naming Malone Hall, the TSU Board of Trustees stated, "Because of Mr. Malone's infinite and tireless service to this state and to this University, this Board desires to recognize and honor many contributions by his permanent means."

Malone accepted honor commenting, "I cannot adequately express how delighted I am at having one of the new buildings at Troy State University named after me.

since Dothan is my hometown, this has a greater
significance to me than probably for anyone else. I am
very devoted and attached to
Troy State University, and
the naming of the building in
my honor is something that I
will cherish always."

\*\*\*\*

#### SALARY INFORMATION

Pursuant to University policy concerning the release of salary information, as outlined in the March 8, 1989, memorandum by Mr. Joel Lee Williams, University Attorney, Mr. Bob Boothe, Field Representative, Alabama Education Association, on May 3, 1989, requested salary information for all University System employees. Mr. Boothe was provided the requested information on May 8, 1989.

In further compliance with University policy concerning the release of salary information, the publication of this notice shall serve as the University's notification to all affected persons that information about their salary has been supplied to Mr. Bob Boothe.

#### PRESIDENT TO TEACH COURSE

Dr. Harrison is scheduled to teach EDU 713--Contemporary Issues in Higher Education-during Summer Quarter 1989.

This course is not listed

in the summer quarter schedule.

dule.

The five-quarter-hour course will examine the major issues currently confronting higher education with emphasis on issues of major concern to individual students.

EDU 713 has been approved by the University of Alabama as acceptable for transfer into the Doctor of Education program (Ed.D.) in Administration in Higher Education (AHE).

Enrollment is open to any TSUD student who has been admitted to one of TSUD's Education graduate programs. Enrollment is also open to individuals who want to take this course by attending TSUD as a transient student.

Students may enroll in EDU 713 during pre-registration and during registration.

Please let your students know about this class.

\*\*\*\*\*

## Activities of President Thomas Harrison

- Hosted dinner in Montgomery for area Legislators April 19.
- Attended Wiregrass Chapter PSI reception for Secretary's Week.
- Spoke at Fifth Annual Henry County Math Tournament in Headland - April 29.
- Attended ceremonies for the dedication of the Ralph Wyatt Adams Administration Building and rededication of the Dorothy Kelly Adams University Center at TSU - May 1.
- Participated in Leaders of Humanity Seminar for BellSouth Management Institute at Callaway Gardens, GA - May 2-5.
- Participated in TSUD Honors Convocation May 5.
- Participated in Council of Presidents meeting in Montgomery
   May 10
- Participated in Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors meeting - May 15.
- Participated in SouthTrust Development Board meeting May
   18.
- Presided at TSUD Executive/Administrative Council meeting -May 19.
- Attended 10th anniversary reunion for ACHE in Montgomery -May 19.
- Participated in TSUD Chapter of Gamma Beta Phi Society annual induction ceremony - May 20.

# People in the News

#### DR. LARRY BROWN

Brown attended a Dr. workshop at AUM for college deans and department chairs on May 4-5.

#### MR. CRAWFORD BUCHANAN

on April 27-28, Mr. Buchanan attended the annual meeting of the "Alabama Association of Higher Education in Business" at the University of Alabama in Huntsville. theme of the meeting was "The International Challenge Managing Science and Technology: The Role of Business Programs." Other important matters included the "State in Alabama." Articulation This interaction between the heads of the two-year college business departments and the four-year institutions was very informative and productive. Dr. Judy Snyder, Chairperson Business Department of ESJC, was installed as the new president. Next year's conference will be held in Enterprise.

On May 4-5, Mr. Buchanan attended an American Council Education workshop on "Leadership for Deans and Chairpersons." Department This workshop was sponsored by AUM. Mr. Buchanan said that it was interesting to see that TSUD does not have a "corner" on all problems.

#### MRS. RETA CORDELL

Mrs. Cordell served as a judge for the TSUD Spelling Contest.

#### DR. PATRICIA FRITCHIE

Dr. Fritchie celebrated National Education Week by conducting Interactive Whole Language Reading Lessons with nineteen Cloverdale K-2 classes, May 10-12.

presented She Safety with Raggedy Ann and Andy" enrichment lessons at Cloverdale on May 12 and conducted incoming ofan ficer's leadership training workshop in Montgomery on May

#### DR. ADAIR GILBERT

On April 28, Dr. Gilbert judged a science fair held at Houston County High School in Columbia, and on the 18th, she attended a conference contracts and grants in Nashville, TN.

#### DR. DEBBIE GOODMAN

Dr. Goodman met with Gwen McGilberry, Director of Training and Development for SAMC, concerning a TSUD conducted training program for hospital employees on April 3. the attended She Alabama Humanities Foundation meeting

on the 4th and on the 5th, spoke to Association of Service Agencies.

She spoke to the Civitan Club on the Continuing Education Program on April 11, and hosted a meeting of the Vocational Enhancement Curriculum Committee on the 18th. Goodman attended a legislative meeting in Montgomery on April 19 and sponsored a computer training program at Fort Rucker on the 21st.

#### DR. J. WYATT GRIMMER

In early May, Dr. Grimmer attended a dedication ceremony for the new administration building at TSU, and later that month, was the speaker for Gamma Beta Phi induction ceremony for new members.

#### MRS.CINDY HALCOMB

Mrs. Halcomb will be installed as recording secretary of the Wiregrass Chapter of PSA on June 8. She will also serve as chairman of the Bylaws and Standing Rules Committee during the next year.

#### DR. BETTY J. KENNEDY

In March and April, Dr. Kennedy and Mrs. Murphy conducted a training program for Barbour County educators. On April 1, she served as Second Congressional District Director for the Alabama Citizen Bee, a competitive Citizenship Program for high school students sponsored by the Washington, D.C. National Close Up Foundation.

On 10th, she attended an AACTE meeting in Montgomery. Dr. John Goodlad, University Washington at Seattle, served as keynote speaker. Dr. Kennedy participated as a member of the SACS Alabama Elementary Committee in a day long work session with Dr. John Goodlad hosted by Brew-Elementary School. Other participants included the Executive Director of the Alabama Elementary Commission and the SACS Elementary Commission, Chairman of the SACS Commission and the former SACS president.

She also attended the

TSUD Applied Research Center Conference hosted by South-Trust Bank. Later in the month met SACS consultant, Dr. Henry Ashmore and members of the Steering Committee.

Dr. Kennedy reports that she, Dr. Hayman, Dr. Pollman, and Mrs. Murphy have developed a Bell South Proposal for the recruitment, training and first year teacher support for non-traditional fifth-year program students.

#### DR. RICHARD MARTIN

Dr. Martin reports that Gamma Beta Phi held its annual induction ceremony and awards presentation on Saturday, May 20 in the TSUD Ballroom. Dr. Thomas Harrison was the guest of honor and Dr. J. Wyatt Grimmer was the keynote speaker.

As chapter advisor, Dr. Martin inducted the new members. Dr. Kline Johnson, the state advisor for Gamma Beta Phi, presented awards to TSUD chapter president Michael Sheppard, chapter vice-president Deborah McLain, and projects director Todd Baxley for outstanding service to the chapter and to the community.

A reception followed the ceremonies.

Gamma Beta Phi held its monthly meeting on Sunday, May 21. Chapter president Michael Sheppard inducted those new members who had not been present at the Saturday induction ceremonies.

#### DR. LEONARD H. ROBERTS

In the preface of the new edition of Schooling and Society the author, Dr. Rodman Webb, acknowledged the con-

tributions of Dr. Roberts for the revision of the text published this spring. The revision was published by MacMillan Publishing Co.

#### DR. MARY EVE SHOAF

April, Dr. Shoaf attended the Wiregrass Art League meeting which was held to find ways to support the future Dothan Art Museum and to make plans for the upcoming summer arts and crafts show.

On May 7, she attended a Houston Arts and Humanities musical held at TSUD. Cathy Carpenter, president of the Art League, expressed her thanks to TSUD for providing the ballroom and piano for the concert.

Dr. Shoaf participated in a computer workshop at TSUD on May 26.

#### MS. JULIA SMITH

Ms. Smith attended an Alabama Humanities Foundation grant workshop at the Houston-Love Memorial Library on April 4. She also attended "A Celebration of the Republication of Douglas Bailey's Devil Make A Third" on April 23 and on May 12, she attended a "Financing Library Automation" seminar in Troy.

#### DR. JACK R. SUBLETTE

Dr. Sublette attended the dedication ceremony held at TSU for the new administration building and rededication of the University Center. He made presentations at the Spring Honors Convocation on May 5, and on the 15th, he met with the Enterprise Public Library Board of Trustees.

He also attended the ESJC Honors Convocation to make a scholarship presentation.

#### DR. ELIZABETH VAN LOO

Dr. Van Loo attended a meeting of the Houston County Health Council, presented a wellness series on suicide awareness, and attended a meeting of the Black Student Union during the month of May.

#### MR. FRANK WALKER

Mr. Walker attended the Network of Alabama Academic Libraries planning retreat and the Library Services and Construction Act Advisory Council meeting, both in May. He appointed chairman of the Alabama libraries long range planning committee and served as a consultant to the Troy Public Library.

#### MR. NOLAN WILLIAMS

Mr. Williams attended a meeting held for Mr. Elmer Harris, CEO and President of Alabama Power on May 16. He attended a meeting on funding higher education in Montgomery on the 17th.

\*\*\*\*

### News from...

#### THE COURTESY COMMITTEE

The TSUD Courtesy Committee reports the following activities for the month of May:

--Sent a get well card and flowers to Dr. Hayman during his stay in the hospital.
--sent congratulation card to Dr. Bradshaw whose daughter, Tonja, had a baby boy.
--sent a congratulations card to Dr. Fell whose daughter, Ashley, had a baby girl.
--sent a congratulations card to Rose Kirby whose daughter, Donna, had a baby girl.

#### THE ETSC

The ETSC is pleased to announce that the hours of operation for the Media Center

Curriculum Lab will be extended effective May 24, 1989 as follows:

-- Mon.-Thurs. 7:45 a.m.-9:30 p.m. --Friday 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.

#### THE TSUD GRADUATE COUNCIL

The University Council met on April 6, 1989. Agenda items approved include:

- 1. Increased requirements for Ed.s. Programs in General Education Administration and Counseling and Psychology to 55 quarter hours.
- 2. Eliminated internship requirement for fifth

year teacher education programs for students not changing teaching fields.

#### THE LIBRARY

An annotated list of "Selected Reference Sources" compiled by Laurette Long, Assistant Librarian, is now available at the TSUD library. This list will help students and faculty to locate reference tools such as almanacs and yearbooks, atlases, biographical information, business services, encyclopedias, indexes and abstracts, law publications, and statistical information.

Also available at the library is a revised listing of "Caldecott and Newbery Medal Winners," revised by Barbara Wheeler, Library Assistant/Circulation. This listing shows the winners of the Caldecott Medal from 1938-1989, and the winners of the Newbery Medal from 1922-1989.

LIBRARY HOURS FOR SUMMER 1989

8 a.m.-9 p.m. Mon.-Thurs.

8 a.m.-12 noon Fri.

9 a.m.-5 p.m. Sat.

THE OFFICE OF RECRUITING AND STUDENT ACTIVITIES

May 23 the ESJC Entertainers performed for TSUD students, faculty, and staff.

#### UPCOMING EVENTS:

#### Hamburger Cookout June 1, 1989

Hamburgers, chips, cokes, and ice cream will be served in the park next to Houston Hall. All TSUD faculty, staff, and students are invited. Mrs. Hardyman will be calling on many of you for help.

# Shakespeare Festival " Much Ado About Nothing" Friday, June 30, 1989

Ticket sales are open to TSUD faculty, staff, and students only until May 31. On June 1, the tickets will be open to the public. Student tickets are \$6 and faculty/staff tickets are \$12. For tickets or more details, contact Courtney Hardyman or Diana Parker.

#### \*\*\*\*

#### \*\*\* Committee Chairmen \*\*\*

In order to keep faculty and staff informed on important University decisions, I ask that you turn in to me, for publication in LOGOS, the minutes of your meetings. Please highlight which decisions, etc. you think warrant publication. Decisions on student cases will not be published.

# **Birthdays**

#### JUNE

- 4 Ms. Becky Yarbrough5 Mr. Crawford Buchana
- 6 Mrs. Anne McCuistian
- 9 Ms. Mary Pouncey
- 10 Ms. Melissa Macomber
- 10 Ms. Barbara Montoya
- 12 Dr. Adair Gilbert
- 14 Mr. Hillman Batchelol
- 19 Dr. Elizabeth Majors
- 24 Ms. Diane Murphy

#### JULY

- 6 Dr. Parvis Parsa
- 10 Dr. Alan Belsches
- 10 Ms. Anna Brannon
- 12 Dr. Sarah Patrick
- 16 Dr. William Humphrey
- 17 Ms. Julia Smith
- 19 Mrs. Rose Kerby
- 20 Mr. Mark McCuistian
- 21 Dr. Jack Sublette
- 27 Dr. Robert Long
- 31 Dr. Betty Kennedy